
4242 BRENDAN LANE 
NORTH OLMSTED, OHIO  44070 

 

Phone: (440) 777-7222 • Fax: (440) 779-7997                                  
 School: (440) 777-8433 
 Religious Education: (440) 777-3702 
 Maintenance: (440) 777-7225                                               

Website: www.stbrendannortholmsted.org 
Email: stbrendannolmsted@yahoo.com 

 

Saturday Vigil ................................................ 5:00 PM  
Sunday ........................................ 9:00 AM • 11:30 AM  

Monday ― Friday .......................................... 8:30 AM  

Holy Day Vigil ............................................... 7:30 PM  
Holy Day ....................................... 8:30 AM • 7:30 PM  

 

Pastor Emeritus:  Fr. Cornelius J. Murray ...............                                                                                        
Pastor:  Fr. Thomas G. Woost ....................... ext 11 
Deacon:  Deacon Bob Herron ........................ ext 14 
Pastoral Minister:  Ed DeVenney .................. ext 19 
Director of Religious Ed.:  Mary Oldja ......... ext 27 
School Principal:  Julie Onacila .................... ext 16 
Director of Finance:  Tom Holzheimer………ext 20 
Music Minister:  Richard Gullion……………..ext 15 
Parish Receptionist:  Gina Coyle ................. ext 12 
Maintenance:  Tom Truffin............................. ext 18 

BAPTISM • At any Mass, or the first and third Sunday at l:00 PM. (Baptismal 
class required for a first child). Schedule with the parish office. 
 

RECONCILIATION • Saturday 3:30 PM – 4:30 PM, or by appointment. 
 

MATRIMONY • Arranged at least six months in advance, call a parish priest. 
 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK/HOMEBOUND • We are happy to bring the 
Eucharist or Anointing of the Sick to the homebound. Call the parish office. 
 

RCIA • Contact the parish office for information on becoming Catholic. 
 

NEW PARISHIONERS • We welcome you! Please call the parish office to 
make an appointment. 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION • Monday – Friday, l:00 PM – 9:00 PM  
 

ROSARY • Monday – Friday: before 8:30 AM Mass and at 7:00 PM in the 
Prayer Garden 
 

PRAYER LINE • Gennie Fioritto (440) 777-5950 
 Eileen Campbell (440) 734-1071 
 

MISSION STATEMENT • The members of the Catholic community of Saint Brendan 
seek to be faithful disciples of Jesus Christ by continuing his mission of building 
God’s kingdom of love, peace, and justice in our world. We commit ourselves to 
being the body of Christ for others through our participation in the sacramental life 
of the Church, especially the Eucharist, openness to God’s word, and service to 
God’s people. In the imitation of our patron, Saint Brendan, there will be no barrier 
to our loving outreach in Christ’s name. 

31 MAY 2020  •  PENTECOST SUNDAY 

Saint Brendan 
CATHOLIC PARISH 
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PARISH OFFICE 
HOURS 

 

Monday-Thursday 
9:00 AM-Noon & 1:00-8:00 PM 

 
Friday 

9:00 AM-Noon & 1:00-4:30 PM 
 

All bulletin articles need to  
be submitted by Monday 

noontime; can be e-mailed to 
gcoyle@stbrendannortholmsted.org 

 
 

LECTIO DIVINA FOR 
NEXT WEEKEND 

 
The next two Sundays are 
instructional feasts.  They help us 
to focus on two foundational 
teachings of our Catholic faith. 
The first is the Solemnity of the 
Most Holy Trinity, and the second 
is the Feast of the Most Holy 
Body and Blood of Christ.  Next 
week Moses learns of God’s 
merciful ways.  Jesus explains that 
he comes not to condemn but to 
save. 
 
• How have you known the 

merciful help of the Lord? 
 

• How has belief in Jesus saved 
you? Saved you from what or 
from whom? 

 
 

WELCOME TO  
ST. BRENDAN PARISH 
To register in the parish or to find 
out more about us, please contact 
Fr. Tom at the parish office at  
440-777-7222.  For information 
on our parish school, or to 
schedule a personal tour, contact 
Julie Onacila, principal, at  
440-777-8433. 
 

 

MONDAY, JUNE 1  
     8:30 A.M.  Ann Nolan   
  
TUESDAY, JUNE 2   
SS. MARCELLINUS AND PETER 
    8:30 A.M.  St. Brendan Parishioners 
  
WEDNESDAY, JUNE 3  

ST. CHARLES LWANGA 
     8:30 A.M.  Theresa Firstberger & Rocky Sainato 
  
THURSDAY, JUNE 4  
 8:30 A.M.  Nellie Cronican 
  
FRIDAY, JUNE 5  
ST. BONIFACE 
     8:30 A.M.  Julie Dannemiller 
 
SATURDAY, JUNE 6  
ST. NORBERT 
 5:00 P.M.  Dorothy Cyphers 
  
SUNDAY, JUNE 7  
THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 
 9:00 A.M.  John E. Gallagher  
 11:30 A.M.  Andrew & Margaret Lynch  
 
Readings for the week of May 31, 2020 
Sunday: Vigil:  Gn 11:1-9 or Ex 19:3-8a, 16-20b or Ez 37:1-14 or Jl 3:1-5/Ps 104:1-2, 
24, 35, 27-28, 29, 30 [cf. 30]/Rom 8:22-27/Jn 7:37-39. Extended Vigil: Gn 11:1-9/Ps 
33:10-11, 12-13, 14-15/Ex 19:3-8a, 16-20b/Dn 3:52, 53, 55, 56 [52b] or Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 
11/Ez 37:1-14/Ps 107:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [1]/Jl 3:1-5/Ps 104:1-2, 24, 35, 27-28, 29, 30 
[cf. 30]/Rom 8:22-27/Jn 7:37-39. Day: Acts 2:1-11/Ps 104:1, 24, 29-30, 31, 34 [cf. 30]/1 
Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13/Jn 20:19-23 
Monday: Gn 3:9-15, 20 or Acts 1:12-14/Ps 87:1-2, 3 and 5, 6-7/Jn 19:25-34 
Tuesday: 2 Pt 3:12-15a, 17-18/Ps 90:2, 3-4, 10, 14 and 16 [1]/Mk 12:13-17 
Wednesday: 2 Tm 1:1-3, 6-12/Ps 123:1b-2ab, 2cdef [1b]/Mk 12:18-27 
Thursday: 2 Tm 2:8-15/Ps 4-5ab, 8-9, 10 and 14 [4]/Mk 12:28-34 
Friday:  2 Tm 3:10-17/Ps 119:157, 160, 161, 165, 166, 168 [165a]/ 
  Mk 12:35-37 
Saturday: 2 Tm 4:1-8/Ps 71:8-9, 14-15ab, 16-17, 22 [cf. 15ab]/Mk 12:38-44 
Next Sunday: Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9/Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56 [52b]/2 Cor 13:11-13/ 
  Jn 3:16-18 
©LPi 

Jesus said to them again, “Peace be with 
you.  As the Father has sent me, so I send 
you.”  And when he had said this, he 
breathed on them and said to them, 
“Receive the Holy Spirit.  Whose sins you 
forgive are forgiven them, and whose sins 
you retain are retained.” - Jn 20:21-23 

 
Excerpts from the Lectionary for Mass 
©2001, 1998, 1970 CCD. 
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PASTOR’S COLUMN 
 
PREPARING THE CHURCH FOR REOPENING 
In order to reopen the church, it is not just a matter of unlocking the doors. You 
will notice that there are signs all over the place. Signs inside and outside the 
church indicate that everyone should wear a mask while inside. Why? This is 
about taking care of each other and creating a safe place in which to pray. The 
mask is there to prevent contagion. Deacon Bob and I will be wearing masks, 
everyone else should be as well. If you are coming to Mass, please bring a mask 
to church and wear it. We only have limited supplies available if you have 
forgotten. Pews are marked as far as where not to sit. The floors are marked for 
the Communion procession so that we honor six feet of social distancing.  If we 
did not do this, it would be too easy to fall into old habits. I would hope that we 
use common sense and respect each other’s space at this time so that everyone is 
comfortable and able to relax, as best as possible, in a prayerful environment. It 
is the responsibility of everyone to create this safe, prayerful environment in this 
soft reopening period. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.  
 
NEW TABERNACLE PLACEMENT 
One thing you may notice that has changed. The tabernacle is now located in the 
main body of the church behind the altar and under the crucifix. Only the 
diocesan bishop has the authority to move a tabernacle in church. I asked Fr. 
Don Oleksiak, the diocesan administrator (since we are currently without a 
bishop) if I could move the tabernacle into the church sanctuary. We will not be 
using the daily chapel for some time especially during this pandemic. We will 
be in the open body of the church. Fr. Oleksiak granted permission as long as it 
was for the temporary time period of this pandemic. Having the Eucharist 
present in the church body will give the clergy easy access for both weekday 
and weekend Masses. Also, the current location gives the opportunity for 
adoration while still social distancing from each other. 
 
REVERENCE AND THE NEW PLACEMENT OF THE TABERNACLE 
Since the tabernacle is now located in the main church, our entrance into the 
pew should change. If we are able, we should genuflect toward the Eucharistic 
presence of Christ in the tabernacle before entering our pew.  If because of some 
limitation, one cannot genuflect, then a simple bow would be advisable. Talking 
with each other in church should be kept at a minimum since personal prayer 
should happen before the Eucharist.  However, since we are being instructed not 
to linger in the gathering space before or after Mass, this should not be an issue.  
 
REVIEW THE GUIDELINES FOR MASS 
By now everyone should have received in the mail, the St. Brendan guidelines 
for Mass. They can also be located on the parish website. Those guidelines 
came from the directives for Mass during the pandemic that were issued by the 
diocese. Please review that letter. My hope is to also have an instructional video 
which will give everyone the visual of what to expect when walking into the 
church. 
 
PENTECOST – A NEW BEGINNING 
The reopening of church converges on the feast of Pentecost. It is no 
coincidence. Jesus ascends to Heaven with a promise and not a goodbye. His 
promise is to remain with us always. He instructs those apostles who were 
floundering and wondering about what is next and were thinking they should go 
back to the way things were. They even took up fishing again. However, Jesus 
keeps pulling them out of their fear and their comfort. He tells them a gift is 
going to be given to them. The gift is the Holy Spirit. The Spirit is a life  
 
(Pastor’s Column is cont’d on page 4) 

MEMBERSHIP DUES  
A reminder to all Holy Name and 
Altar and Rosary members. 
Membership dues can be mailed to 
the Parish Office or dropped in the 
collection basket at Mass. 

 

ROSARY IN THE 
PRAYER GARDEN 
Please join in praying the Rosary 
every evening at 7:00pm in the 
Prayer Garden.  Being outdoors 
and maintaining social distancing 
is a safe way to come together for 
this most beautiful prayer.  
Everyone is welcome! 
 
 

PARISH OFFICE 
HOURS 
Beginning June 1, the Parish 
Office will be open Monday 
through Friday 9:00am – 4:30pm. 
Please consider calling the office 
before stopping by to avoid 
crowding the small waiting area. 
Also, people who enter the 
building will need to wear a mask. 
Thank you for your cooperation. 

Sacrificial Giving 
 

24 May 2020 
Sunday Offertory:  $4,011.00  
 
Electronic/Online  
Giving:        $1,608.00 
 

Thank you for your generous 
and ongoing support. 
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AMAZON 
Did you know that Amazon.com 
has a corporate give-back program 
called AmazonSmile?  All you 
need to do is type in the following 
link:  https://smile.amazon.com/
ch/34-0943753 and log into your 
account to choose St. Brendan as 
your charity of choice.  After 
making that designation, use 
smile.amazon.com (instead of just 
Amazon.com) each time you shop 
and Amazon will donate a 
percentage of eligible sales back to 
our school!  
 
 
 
 

HOLY FAMILY 
PROGRAM NEWS 
The fourth round of supplemental 
First Communion preparation 
materials to be used at home was 
emailed to families on Sunday, 
May 24.  Contact 
stbrendanreo@yahoo.com if you 
have any questions.   
 
 
 
 

BINGO WORKERS 
NO BINGO – CANCELLED 
UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 
 
 
 

“250” CLUB WINNER 
Kathy Barvincak  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Flooring by Lopriore 

(Pastor’s Column cont’d from page 3) 
 
changer. They go forth preaching and proclaiming Jesus’ name. Judas was an 
apostle who gave up. Ten apostles were martyred. John was the only apostle to 
live his normal lifespan. They once fled from death, only to race in dying for 
him. This Spirit is a life changer. We pray that he will change us as well.  
Calling us forth in this time to learn what we need to learn from what is going 
on in the world today so that we can baptize it all in the Father, with the Son, 
and through the Holy Spirit. This day is also my priesthood ordination 
anniversary – May 31, 1997. It was the feast of the Visitation of Mary to 
Elizabeth. However, it falls on this great Solemnity of Pentecost this year. 
Again, no coincidence. I renew myself today in the life of the Spirit poured out 
from our Catholic Sacramental life.   
 
Welcome back those who returned to church. Those who continue to watch 
online, one day we will all be together again. Much peace, 
 
Fr. Tom   
 
 
 

PSR NEWS 
2020-2021 PSR Registration:  The Parish School of Religion, or PSR, provides 
religion classes once each week for students in grades 1-8 who attend either a 
public school or a home school program.  All families who participate in PSR 
find that the volunteer teachers are caring people who truly enjoy sharing our 
Catholic faith with the students in their classes.  PSR classes take place on 
Sundays from 10:15-11:15am and on Mondays from 7-8pm; a home school 
option is also available.  Registration forms for the 2020-2021 academic year 
were mailed to all current PSR families in March.  New PSR families should 
contact the staff of the Religious Education Office via email - 
stbrendanreo@yahoo.com - for more information. 
 
Volunteers Are Needed:  The PSR program is in need of individuals to serve as 
teachers, assistants, and substitutes for the 2020-2021 academic year.  Contact 
Mary Oldja at stbrendanreo@yahoo.com if you feel called to serve or have 
questions. 
 
 

To access this media presentation, go to the parish website, log on or 
register with the access code:  PQ4TBP. 
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SUPPORT ST. BRENDAN SCHOOL 
 

NAVIGATOR NEWS FROM THE SCHOOL:  SCIENCE 
EDITION 
5th Grade Scientists Create Experiments – Students in Miss Jenna Baechle  
5th Grade Science class studied gravity, mass and weight.  They watched a video 
of astronauts on the International Space Stations describing mass and weight. 
The students were then challenged to design their own experiment for the 
International Space Station to test what they know about mass and weight.   
 
6th Grade Energy Toys – Miss Jenna Baechle’s 6th Grade Science class studied 
kinetic and potential energy.  As a summative project for the unit, the students 
were challenged to create an energy toy.  They upcycled or recycled materials 
around their home to create a working toy and then presented and explained the 
energy transformations present in their toys.  
 
7th Grade Ocean Current Studies – The 7th Grade studied convection currents 
in the ocean in Science class.  To help her students better understand this heat 
transfer and movement of water, Miss Jenna Baechle created a visual 
representation of convection currents using water and food coloring.  She held a 
virtual class meeting to conduct the experiment and let the students actually see 
how the currents moved in the water. 
 
8th Grade – The 8th Grade learned about Newton’s three Laws of Motion in 
Science class.  Their studies included virtual meetings, during which Miss Jenna 
Baechle demonstrated Newton’s Laws using items commonly found around the 
house.  The students were then able to try the activities on their own.  
 
5th Grade Cloud Lab – Miss Jenna Baechle’s 5th Grade Science class 
completed their unit on the different types of clouds with a fun, online 
experiment in which they were able to observe how a cloud forms.  By placing a 
lit match in a jar of hot water and then putting ice on the lid of the jar, Miss 
Baechle created a cloud. 
 
1st Grade Rainbows – Miss Jessica Manahan’s 1st Grade enjoyed a Rainbow 
theme in their class work recently.  They listened to a reading of the book “How 
the Crayons Saved the Rainbow” by Monica Sweeney.  The students also 
watched a Mystery Doug video on how rainbows are formed in the sky and then 
tried to make their own rainbows using a glass and sunlight.  In addition, they 
performed a “Grow Your Own Rainbow” experiment using markers, paper 
towels, and two cups of water. 
 
4th Grade Healthy Eating – For their Health class, Mrs. Diane Thomas’  
4th grade students kept track of the food they ate for a week.  They listed all the 
foods for each day, identified the food group(s) they contained, and used Google 
Slides to share their work.  
 
3rd Grade Health Studies – In their Health class, Mrs. Daisy Johnson’s  
3rd grade students are learning about body systems.  After reading the relevant 
chapter, they used Google Slides to answer questions and add photos.  
 
Staying Informed Online – You can keep track of Navigator News online at the 
school website at http://school.stbrendannortholmsted.org or on the school 
facebook page:  www.facebook.com/pages/St-Brendan-
School/123606694382530?ref=ts. 
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 SUMMERTIME WITH THE SAINTS 
All families are invited to join us for a virtual VBS experience, Summertime 
with the Saints!   

• Daily during the week of June 22, the staff of the Religious Education  
Office will offer several different 45-minute virtual Zoom meeting.  As 
with all programs, we will follow the diocesan guidelines for the safety 
and protection of children (VIRTUS) for these online gatherings.   

 

• During the virtual meetings, we will pray, hear the story of a saint, discuss 
ways that we can model our lives around that saint’s actions, and review 
the activity packet for the day. 

 

• All families who participate will receive an activity packet the week of  
       June 15.   
 

• Contact stbrendanreo@yahoo.com by Friday, June 12, to register.  A 
suggested donation of $5 from each participating family is requested. 

 
 
 

PURCHASING AND RELOADING GIFT CARDS 
ONLINE - FAST AND EASY! 
While physical gift cards sales are temporarily suspended at weekend Masses 
there are still a few ways for you to get the gifts cards you need and continue 
to support St. Brendan School! 
 
1.  eGift cards:  Purchase eGift cards that you can buy and receive  
instantly.  They are immediately available when you use online payments.  
You can print an eGift Card or redeem it on your mobile device.  Simply send 
the eGift card to a friend or relative. 
 
2.  Reload:  Some physical gift cards can also be reloaded online.  Simply  
register a physical gift card you purchased from ShopWithScrip and add funds 
to it as the balance is running low.  Funds are added overnight.  
 
Go to www.ShopWithScrip.com.  Be sure to use SBS enrollment code: 
C39684B633L5 to support St. Brendan School.  
 
Have a question for ShopWithScrip?  Give them a call at 1-800-727-4715  
option 3, click the chat button on their website to send them an email at  
shopwithscrip@glscrip.com.   
 
Contact Maureen Draye at mdraye2@gmail.com or 440-623-4305 with 
any questions. 


